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General Membership Meeting
WHEN:	       Thursday, June 21, 2012

TIME:	        11:30 AM - 1:30 PM

WHERE:     Room 305, Student Alumni Center

LUNCH:        

COST:	       $7 (Retirees who are first time 
	       attendees receive free meal.)
PARKING:	 Free parking in the garage next to 	
		  SAC. UTHSC ID required to 	
		  enter garage.

PROGRAM:	 Speaker - Jerry Hall, 
		  Director of UTHSC Human 	
		  Resources 		
	

DO YOU HAVE NEWS?
Please send any items of interest for Postscripts to 
Carolyn Gibson, Editor. E Mail to cgibson@uthsc.

edu or mail to 2686 Meadow Hill Cove, 
Germantown, TN 31838.

           ID BADGES REQUIRED !!
Retirees must have UT ID Badges to enter the SAC 
and the Parking Garage.   Badges are free and may be 
procured at the UT Campus Police Office 

From the President

Reservations Only: Call Ida Mosby 
(901-315-0549, e-mail idamosby@
yahoo.com) to make reservations on 
or before Monday, June 18. Family 
members and guests are welcome. 

   Greetings Retirees:

    I look forward to seeing all of you at our next luncheon meeting 
on June 21. Our speaker, Jerry Hall, Director of Human Resources at 
UTHSC, will address retirement issues that should be of interest to 
everyone. Don’t forget to call in your reservation for lunch no later than 
the Monday before our meeting.  We will again offer gift cards as door 
prizes. Let’s try to increase our attendance.  Each of you call a retiree 
and invite them to the luncheon.
    It is time to select a new slate of officers for our association for  the 
next year.  We need people to volunteer to serve our association.  The 
position of President Elect must be filled to replace Sherrill Wolf who 
will become the next President.  Ida Mosby has agreed to fill the vacant 
position of Secretary, so her position on the Board is open.  We also 
have at least  one other position on the Board to be filled.  Board mem-
bers serve two or three years and attend quarterly meetings between the 
luncheons to deal with issues that concern our retirees.  We also plan 
the luncheon programs.  If you have any suggestions for your Executive 
Board, don’t hesitate to call me at 820-0211.

E. Dianne Greenhill
President

www.uthsc.edu/retirees

Mark Your Calendars
2012 Luncheon Membership Meetings 
(11:30 AM, Room 305 SAC)
June 21
September 20
December 20  (subject to change to coincide with Chancel-
lor’s Holiday Party)
2012 Executive Board Meetings  (10:00 AM, Room 315, 
SAC, open to membership)
August 16
November 15



RECENT  RETIREES
CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!!   

Joseph Eric Morrison                    Director, ITS Information 
Barbara Van Bargen Vick       	 Business Assistant, Family Medicine
Sara J. Ivy                                    	 Senior Budget Assistant, Pediatrics
Harriet Ricks                                 	Research Technician, Endocrinology
Helen Helton Dotson                    	 Administrative Aide, Nursing
Marilyn Galloway Minor		 Senior Secretary, BCDD
Eldridge F. Johnson		  Professor,  Anatomy & Neurobiology
Jennifer McCoy Hart		  Administrative Aide, Pharmaceutical 	
				    Sciences
Juanita Parker Williams		 Program Administrator, BCDD
Connie Lynn Burgess		  Sr. Administrative Assistant, Nursing
Nancy Weaver Perkey		  Business Manager, Audiology & 		
				    Speech Pathology
Pamela Branch Henry		  Sr. Administrative Assistant, College 	
				    of Medicine
Linda Pierce Hopkins		  IT Analyst, ITS Application 
				    Development
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REMINDERS:
*  UT Retirees may use the UT Recreation and Fitness 
Center free of charge.  For hours of operation and other 
information, call 448-5612.
* ID Badges are required to enter the SAC and the UT 
Parking Garage.  Retirees may obtain badges at no 
charge at the UT Campus Police Office .   See Sgt. Avis 
before any Thursday luncheon meeting to have your free 
ID Badge made.
* Visit the UT Retirees webpage for current notices and 
for past issues of PostScripts. Go to: http://www.uthsc.
edu/retirees  

   In Memoriam
Imma Fortune Rube             February 22, 2012
                                                Professor, Cytotechnology

Jerry Hall Is June Speaker!

    Employed by the state of Tennessee for the past 27 years,  Mr..
Jerry Hall has been engaged in service at UTHSC for the past 21 
years.   He has held positions in the areas of: Employment, Benefits, 
at the UT Bowld Hospital, Affirmative Action, and Academic Affairs.   
Now, Mr. Hall is Director of UTHSC Human Resources.
     A 1987 graduate of the University of Memphis, Mr. Hall claims to 
lead an uncomplicated life with no pets, plants, or children.  
   At the upcoming luncheon meeting, Mr. Hall will discuss the retire-
ment process, information given to those considering retirement, 
and the opportunities and benefits that UTHSC makes available to 
retirees.   All retirees are encouraged to attend and participate in this 
informative discussion. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE

   UTHSC ID Badges are required for all retirees to 
gain entrance to the SAC as well as to the UT Parking 
Garage.    The UT Parking Garage is now secured, and 
no one may enter without a UTHSC ID Badge.  The 
Garage gate will no longer be left open before retirees 
luncheon meetings, as it has been in the past. UTHSC 
ID Badges are free to retirees and may be obtained at 
the UT Campus Police office.   
   If you plan to attend the luncheon meeting, you must 
make reservations by the Monday before each meeting.   
Reservations for the June meeting should be made on or 
before Monday, June 18 for the upcoming luncheon on 
June 21, 2012. To make reservations, phone or email to 
the Secretary whose contact information is included on 
page one of each issue of Postscripts. Guests are wel-
come, and the cost is $7.00 per person.  Retirees attend-
ing the luncheon for the first time receive a free meal. 

DOOR PRIZES

Do you feel lucky? Two $25 gift 
certificates will be given as door 
prizes at the June Luncheon meet-
ing. Come and bring a friend!

NEW ADDRESS FOR RETIREE DUES

    Dr. Morris Robbins, the new UTHSC Retirees 
Treasurer, is now receiving dues.   Please note the new 
address listed below as well as on the enclosed dues 
reminder sheet.   Dues should now be sent to:

        Dr. Morris Robbins
        UTHSC
        875 Union Avenue  S-112
        Memphis, TN 38163
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The Spotlight is shining on Ida Woodard Mosby who retired October 1, 2005, after 20 years of service at UTHSC.   Ida was the 
Director of Enrollment Services and the Registrar.
       When asked what she enjoys most about retirement, Ida said, “Being able to watch The Price is Right!”   After the Price is Right 
is over, Ida is involved in numerous areas of community service.  She serves on the Foster Care Review Board, is a consultant for 
Case Management, Inc., provides counseling, and assists with Fine Arts programs.   Ida is also involved with programs that serve 
children and homeless people. Ida  enjoys spending time with her parents, James and Emma Woodard.
She likes reading novels in her spare time.
     Ida’s advice to those who are recently retired is to “stay active doing something that they really enjoy—something that makes 
them happy.” Ida also recommends that recent retirees join the UTHSC Retirees Association to stay connected to the University, 
since the years spent at UTHSC are such a big part of life.    Ida now serves as Secretary of the UTHSC Retirees Association.
     The first African American to be named Registrar, Ida stated that she was grateful to UTHSC for the opportunities provided, and 
that she loved her time working for the University.    

RETIREE SPOTLIGHT


